PHNA Board Meeting Minutes
3/27/2018

I. Board Members in Attendance: Trevor Armstrong, President; Charles Heimsath, President-Elect; Frank Walsh, Treasurer; Ron Unger, Treasurer-Elect; Barbara Hunt, Secretary; Marion Forbes, Environment Committee; Ben Fauber, Government Affairs; Jane Hayman, Bylaws/Policies and Procedures.  Guest was Lisa Stark-Walsh.  
II. Call to order at 6:35 pm; verify attendance and establish quorum:  Completed.
III. Reviewed agenda.
IV. Reviewed and approved February minutes.
V. Office Reports
A. President Trevor Armstrong reported that the address, president@pembertonheights.org, was not working and that it had been hacked.  He was trying to get it fixed.  
B. Vice President Charles Heimsath clarified that the City of Austin will maintain Hartford Park after construction has been completed.  He asked what the situation is with the triangle parks.  Is anyone in charge of landscaping and maintenance?  It was agreed that Sabrina Brown has had that job, but nothing has happened at the triangles in a long time.
C. Secretary Barbara Hunt observed that people have been unable to reach her at Secretary@pembertonheights.org.   Trevor said that he would check into that.
D. Treasurer Frank Walsh presented the financial report.  Jane Hayman suggested putting monthly reports on the Website.  The general fund and the security fund would have to be separated.  Ben said that Sasha Edwards prepares the report and can separate the accounts.  It was agreed to post this on the PHNA website.
E. Treasurer-Elect Ron Unger said that all of the information on google docs is up to date.  We should designate who can just read them and who can edit them.  Charles add that the membership list should be made public.
VI.	Committee Reports
A. Communications Committee – Trevor reported that the website is current.
B. [bookmark: _GoBack]Bylaws and Policies and Procedures Committee – Jane Hayman pointed out that, according to current Bylaws and Policies and Procedures, the PHNA membership year goes from October 1 to September 30; the PHNA financial year goes from January 1 to December 31; and the PHNA Directors’ terms go from December 1 to November 30.  She recommended that these dates be simplified and made uniform.  After some discussion, the board agreed to take it up at the next meeting.  Jane, Lisa Stark-Walsh and Charles agreed to meet and present a proposal for changes to the Policies and Procedures.
C. Environment Committee – Marion Forbes agreed to contact Sabrina Brown to determine the status of the Triangle Project (not Hartford Park.)
D. Traffic and Safety Committee – Trevor and Ron informed us that the security fund is empty.  We need to raise funds and evaluate security options.  Charles said that we need to send out an urgent call for donations in a mass email.  A suggested donation amount will be $250, and donors’ names will be added to the Home Away list at their request.  It was agreed that participation in the Security Patrol be limited to  PHNA members.
E. Government Affairs Committee – Ben
1. He reported that a large news item has been the location for a new soccer stadium.  The McKalla property seems to be a good option because it is not in a residential area, but it is centrally located.
2. The latest version of CodeNext has increased the ability to subdivide lots.  It is confusing because although subdividing is easier, fewer buildings would be allowed per lot.
F. Social Committee – Barbara reported that she has been posting regular advertising on NextDoor, but the web address has been a problem.  People may have thought they had responded, but Barbara did not receive those responses.  It was agreed that the annual picnic will be on October 14.
VII. No open forum
VIII. Old Business
A. Membership benefits – It was agreed to make plans for membership benefits at a later date.  It’s too late to plan a spring event and, at the moment, we need to concentrate on the security budget.
B. We might help with next year’s Easter egg hunt, as a spring social event.
C. Security Account – We agreed to see how much is donated in the next week or two.  We might change the schedule to include fewer hours of surveillance.
IX. The meeting was adjourned at 9pm.  The next meeting will be on Tuesday, April 24, and 6:30pm, and the home of Jane Hayman, 1410 Wooldridge.
